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Mayor Mike Ryan [from left], Councilman Brian Wilton and Councilman Kevin Higgins were all invited to attend 
the inauguration of President Barack Obama and Vice President Joe Biden on Monday, Jan. 21 in Washington, 

D.C. Photo by Haley Behre, STAR NEWS GROUP 

By Haley Behre 

LAKE COMO — The borough’s mayor and two councilmen will be traveling to Washington, 
D.C., this weekend as they were invited to attend the inauguration of the president and vice 
president on Monday, Jan. 21. 

According to Mayor Mike Ryan, each Congress person receives a certain amount of invitations 
to the inauguration from the Joint Congressional Committee on Inaugural Ceremonies. Based on 
that, the Congress person determines who to send the invitations to, he said. 

Mayor Ryan “made the plea” to New Jersey Rep. Chris Smith [R-4] to send three of those 
invitations to Councilmen Brian Wilton and Kevin Higgins and to himself, he said.  

His wish was granted. 

Mayor Ryan and Councilmen Wilton and Higgins will be traveling to Washington, D.C. this 
weekend to witness President Barack Obama and Vice President Joe Biden be sworn into their 
second term. 



“It’s sort of like the Academy Awards, the World Series of politics,” Mayor Ryan said, adding 
that this will be his second time seeing an inauguration. “Being able to go to something like this 
and witness history is really a lot of fun.” 

The mayor said he is excited to see President Obama and Vice President Biden sworn in. 

“When you really think about it, the rest of the world’s eyes are on Washington, D.C. on 
Monday to see the leader of the free world take his place,” he said. “To be a part of that is 
unique.”  

In regards to Councilmen Wilton and Higgins coming along to see the inauguration, Mayor Ryan 
said it is a nice treat, especially after what they went through with Hurricane Sandy. Both 
councilmen were on the Belmar Water Rescue Team, which made over 200 rescues before, 
during and after the storm. 

“These guys killed themselves during [Hurricane] Sandy,” Mayor Ryan said. “This is a nice treat 
and a reward for the hard work they put in.”  

Councilman Wilton said he is very excited to attend.  

“It’s a once in a lifetime experience,” the councilman said. It’s an experience he will “certainly” 
tell his children and grandchildren about, he said. 

Councilman Higgins also said he is very excited. 

The councilman said he is excited to see this inauguration “just from the history aspect of it,” he 
said, noting he was a history teacher.  

“I’ve spent my career teaching about things that have happened in the past, including different 
presidential inaugurations,” Councilman Higgins said. “Now I am going to experience it and 
view it first hand, and that’s very exciting to me.” 

	  


